


system is coming, but it won’t solve all the issues, and the “go live” date is several
weeks away.
We have a lot of good and important “advanced planning” efforts that the Community
and Council want to see (and I do too – they’re important!).  But with the backlog, we
may need to reprioritize those other efforts and assign more staff time to residential and
commercial current planning applications.

 
I could go on, but I won’t. I will go through some of the solutions we’re trying to implement:
 

1. City Council approved more resources for some surge staffing.  These will likely be
contractors as well as in-house staff.  We are actively trying to get those folks in place. 
We also will be looking at authorizing more overtime to help get application review back
on track.

2. As noted, we’re working on re-prioritizing the long-term planning projects so that higher
level staff hold those a bit and assist in addressing the application backlog.

3. We are working on streamlining aspects of our procedures and our code – as well as
providing a longer-term comprehensive update to the Zoning Code – and will ask the
community and Council to approve some changes that still protect what makes Laguna
special but also may speed things up by moving more things to administrative and other
low-level review.  These ideas will come to the public in the form of a City Council
workshop, possibly in September.

4. We’re discussing a short catch-up period where we don’t take in any new applications –
to try to have staff focus solely on the backlog with no new inputs.

5. I’m interested in hearing from retirees and others who might be able to come back and
assist in addressing the backlog on a short-term basis.

6. Our IT team is implementing the new Energov system as promptly as it can. 
 
My plea (more like pleas) to you is this:
 

Please be kind to and respectful of our counter staff.  They are working to the best of
their ability and are not responsible for the backlog.  They are good folks worthy of your
kind and collaborative interactions.
If you have a question about where your application is, please send that to me and to
David Contreras via email.  Again, send the email to both of us.  Oftentimes we’ll follow
up on that first (before a voice-mail).  We are both happy to try to figure out what’s
holding your project up.   We won’t always have good news but at least you’ll hear
something back.
Soon we’ll be working with you and others (via the Workshop) and possibly as a user
group to try and troubleshoot problems as well as to talk about code changes.  We need
and would appreciate your candid and thoughtful participation in that.
Importantly, give me feedback on this and any other CD subject.  I’ve gotten lots of
suggestions and I appreciate every one. 

 



I sincerely hope this period will pass, and that we’ll get ahead of this.  Right now, we’re fixing
the plane as it’s flying (and it’s not flying too terribly high up).  This remains a very challenging
problem professionally for me and for all of the Laguna Beach staff team.   I continue to
appreciate your patience.

Sincerely,
 

Dave Kiff
City Manager, City of Laguna Beach
505 Forest Avenue
Laguna Beach, CA  92651
949-497-0704 | dkiff@lagunabeachcity.net 

and
 
David Contreras
Director
Community Development
City of Laguna Beach
Phone: (949) 497-0719
Email: dcontreras@lagunabeachcity.net

 

 




